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 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Good afternoon.

 2   Who's joined us on the phone?

 3                  DAVID KALAFA:  Hi Jack.  It's David

 4   Kalafa.  Bruce and I are en route.

 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you very much.

 6                  Anybody else on the line?

 7                  KAREN BURNASKA:  Karen Burnaska.

 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Good afternoon.

 9                  Anybody else?

10                  DAVID MURPHY:  David Murphy.

11                  ANDY MARKOWSKI:  Good afternoon.

12   Andy Markowski.

13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Anybody else?

14

15                  (No response.)

16

17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  With that

18   we'll call the meeting of the Water Planning

19   Council for Friday, June 15th to order.  The first

20   order of business will be the approval of the

21   transcript from the May 2nd meeting.

22                  Do I have a motion?

23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So moved.

24                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'll second.

25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Motion made and
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 1   seconded that the transcript for the May 2nd

 2   meeting be approved.

 3                  Any questions or comments?

 4

 5                  (No response.)

 6

 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, all those in

 8   favor please signify by saying aye.

 9                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.

10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Transcript approved.

11                  Correspondence received, the only

12   thing that we have received that we have sent out

13   to you was an e-mail from Paul Zagorsky relative

14   to the upcoming hearing to be held in New Britain

15   around the Tilcon plan -- and he is concerned.  He

16   has some concerns.

17                  Did you have a chance to go over

18   that?

19                  LORI MATHIEU:  Uh-huh.

20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I mean frankly, I

21   don't think it falls under our purview.  I think

22   this is the City of New Britain.  We have done our

23   work to this point.  We have transmitted the

24   report over to the City of New Britain.

25                  Now they are holding a hearing
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 1   relative to the report that we submitted to them.

 2   So I would think that this is an issue that, with

 3   all due respect to Paul, should be taken up with

 4   the City of New Britain.

 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So he is here.

 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Is Paul here?

 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  He is.

 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Paul, where is Paul?

 9   Paul, why are you sitting so far in back?

10                  Paul, do you want to be heard on

11   this?  Because I don't know -- quite friendly, I

12   don't know what you want us to do about it.

13                  PAUL ZAGORSKY:  No.  I think -- if

14   I may?  Just for the record, Paul Zagorsky, New

15   Britain.

16                  I think I wrote that there's a

17   couple of issues.  One, and I raised that with

18   respect to the City, because they are -- notice of

19   a public hearing was published today, which was in

20   the New Britain Herald.

21                  And I think I just questioned

22   whether the City is in compliance with the spirit,

23   if not the intent of the public act.  And I give

24   two examples.  One is what's cited here, but

25   another is the fact that the comments are supposed
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 1   to be posted on the City's website.  They're

 2   buried.  I couldn't find that.

 3                  I actually contacted the Mayor and

 4   said, where are these comments?  And she sent me a

 5   link to them.  They're not listed under city news.

 6   They're not prominently displayed.  You would have

 7   to sub-click water, and then you would have to

 8   sub-click information.  And then you're going to

 9   see them pop up.

10                  So I think -- I just was doing that

11   and I think my question is the, you know, the

12   water -- the board of water commissioners has met

13   two or three times before this, actually.  Ray

14   Esponda, the head of the water department did

15   make a presentation to the board of water

16   commissioners already on this.  And he essentially

17   said, it's all positive.

18                  He talked about doubling the water

19   supply, collect control, better management of

20   water resources.  This is a plus.  Mining

21   operations will expand the foundation for future

22   water supply, minimize the existing impacts.  And

23   the only negative he said was loss of habitat to

24   forest species.  That was the only downside to the

25   proposal.
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 1                  So I think it's disingenuous, and I

 2   have raised that to the City.  And I think the CEQ

 3   and WPC should be aware of the fact that the

 4   public act does not mandate a special hearing.  It

 5   clearly says the report is to go to the CEQ -- I

 6   mean, to the City.

 7                  And so the New Britain Conservation

 8   commission says nothing about the board of water

 9   commissioners.  I think this is just going to be a

10   presentation at an hour before the hearing that is

11   required under Public Act 16-61 -- for Leonard and

12   Tilcon to make a presentation saying, this is the

13   greatest proposal in the world and we need more

14   water, and our study is perfect.

15                  So it's more of just informational.

16   I don't think you have any authority.  Ultimately

17   the comments are going to come back to you, but I

18   do feel that it was an issue.

19                  And I will also say for the record

20   that the initial public notice that went out on --

21   was going to go out on this was changed was

22   because of comments that had been made.  And when

23   they have listed the chronological order of the

24   comments, what they had listed was the first

25   document, was the City of New Britain's response
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 1   to your comments.  Then the next document that was

 2   listed was Leonard Engineering's response to your

 3   comments, then it was your comments and then the

 4   CEQ.

 5                  So if somebody is reading that,

 6   they're going to say, well, what are they

 7   responding to?  And they've taken that out.  Now

 8   it just has your comments and theirs.  And I think

 9   it's kind of like a housekeeping -- just we're

10   trying to keep them transparent, and so the public

11   knows what's going on.

12                  And we do appreciate the fact that

13   your website is extremely clear.  If I hit WPC, I

14   see the study.  I see your comments.  I see

15   everything on there.  The only thing I would

16   potentially ask, because the City has done an

17   almost nonexistent job of putting this out there

18   to the public, both the comments and the

19   hearing -- and I did send you the notice that

20   there was a hearing on June 26th at Gaffney school

21   in New Britain -- whether or not, you know, the

22   WPC would consider posting that on their website.

23                  And I would encourage anybody who's

24   here who obviously has an interest in water, that

25   there's a hearing at Gaffney Elementary School at
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 1   six o'clock on June 26th.

 2                  And that's all I have to say.

 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Well, thank

 4   you.  Thank you for keeping us updated, Paul.  We

 5   appreciate that.

 6                  Any correspondence received?

 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Uh-huh.

 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  Didn't we also

 9   receive the comments on our comments from the City

10   of New Britain, from Ray Espada?

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I believe, yes.  I

12   believe we did.

13                  LORI MATHIEU:  We should just make

14   sure those are posted on the webpage.

15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I believe, yes.  I

16   spoke to Nick and Gail.  That was being done.

17                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Gail is nodding

18   her head.

19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It was done.  Okay.

20                  Gail, thank you.

21                  LORI MATHIEU:  And I like the idea

22   of posting, as Paul suggests, posting the hearing

23   date on our page so that it's clear if anyone is

24   looking for it.  I don't know if you agree?

25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  What is it again?
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 1                  LORI MATHIEU:  The hearing, the

 2   hearing hasn't been announced.

 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Didn't we do that,

 4   Gail?

 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Did we post the

 6   hearing?

 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We can easily do it.

 8   We will.

 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Making very

10   clear that it is the City's hearing.

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes.

12                  Okay.  Before we get to the

13   implementation, I'm very happy to report -- I note

14   a little thing happened yesterday at one o'clock

15   in the afternoon.  I think some of you might have

16   been there, and you'll see what's on the top of

17   the fold of the Hartford Courant today.  Malloy

18   orders water plan.  I think that deserves a round

19   of applause for those that agree with it.

20                  I was certainly happy.  We were

21   there yesterday.  It was a beautiful day along the

22   Connecticut River -- and we're going to talk.  We

23   have our work cut out for us.  We have a direction

24   and we can move forward, given the plan that was

25   signed by the executive order, by Governor Malloy
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 1   yesterday afternoon.

 2                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  But in terms of

 3   recordkeeping, can we also make sure the executive

 4   order is on our webpage also?

 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Absolutely.

 6                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Is that a yes,

 7   Gail?

 8                  GAIL LUCCINA:  Yes.

 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We're making a list

10   here, Gail.  Yeah.  We'll make sure the executive

11   order is on the website.

12                  It was a very, very nice afternoon.

13   It was beautiful weather yesterday.  The location

14   for the executive order was just very appropriate,

15   and appreciate all that attended.  And now we have

16   work to do.

17                  So we're going to move right into

18   that, into the implementation plan -- of the water

19   plan.  And Betsy has done some preliminary work to

20   present in terms of giving us some guidance

21   forward as a Council, what we'd like to do.

22                  So it's taken some items right out

23   of the plan here, and highlighting some areas.

24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So thank you,

25   Jack.  And I would be glad to send this
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 1   electronically so that it can be posted on the

 2   website.

 3                  When DEP looked at the plan and all

 4   600 and something odd pages of it, one of the

 5   struggles was, how do we really identify what it

 6   is that should focus on in the short term?  What's

 7   a longer term task -- and Virginia can't hear me,

 8   so I'll start, again.

 9                  So the question is, there is a lot

10   in the state water plan and there are more

11   tasks/steps/recommendations than we certainly can

12   do in the next 6 months or 12 months, or even 18

13   months.  So how to prioritize those pieces and

14   really focus in on what's important to us.

15                  So the first thing that we did was

16   go through section five of the state water plan,

17   which is where the bulk of the plan

18   recommendations are, step by step starting with

19   5-1 which is water data needs, and outlining each

20   of the recommendations in the plan.  Okay?

21                  Verbatim, as it's -- I mean, sort

22   of a little description of what it actually is,

23   but sticking to the plan language as much as we

24   could, then moving through each step.  That

25   results in a seven-page document, which looks like
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 1   this -- which I believe John has a copy of, and

 2   Lori and Jack.  And David will have a copy when he

 3   gets there.

 4                  But just looking at this document

 5   is a bit overwhelming in that, where do you start?

 6   What do you prioritize, and how do all these

 7   things relate to one another?

 8                  So sort of back off to a higher

 9   level -- and I need to give a lot of credit to

10   Corinne Fitting for this.  We got it down to a

11   page and a quarter.  And we did that by grouping

12   the recommendations into topics and we ended up

13   with 43 topics, which you can sort of see on this

14   blue and white page.

15                  If you go back to the very detailed

16   charts, how each task translates to the topic list

17   or how we cross-walked it is listed there.  And

18   again, this is not a prioritization.  I think what

19   it allows, if it works for the other members of

20   the Water Planning Council and Water Planning

21   Council advisory group, it's a way to begin to

22   talk about high-level topics and then break down

23   into the tasks associated with that.  And we found

24   it very helpful in our internal prioritization to

25   do that.
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 1                  So from my perspective what would

 2   be -- so are the questions on what we did, or why

 3   we did it?

 4                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Any questions?

 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Thanks.  This is an

 6   awful lot of work.  Thanks Corinne.  If you're out

 7   there I can't see you.

 8                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  She's not.

 9                  LORI MATHIEU:  Okay.  So just

10   seeing this for the first time I'm sure I have a

11   lot of questions, but not right now.

12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  But I think what

13   we'll do is we have to go back to our respective

14   agencies and take a look at this, and come back

15   the next meeting.

16                  LORI MATHIEU:  I think it brings up

17   with a lot of questions in my mind as to the role

18   of the advisory committee, the role of all the

19   other people in the audience.  You know, part of

20   the executive order which, you know, if you read

21   through it really carefully it's so well worded.

22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  They talk about

23   advisory groups.  They talk about committees.

24   They talk about subcommittee.

25                  LORI MATHIEU:  Exactly.
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 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  They're telling us

 2   what to do except dot the i's and cross the t's.

 3   Aren't they?

 4                  LORI MATHIEU:  They are giving us a

 5   lot, and there's a lot to do in the executive

 6   order.  And I love the fact that many statutes are

 7   recognized in the executive order.  You know, I

 8   just think it's really well written.

 9                  So there's a lot here, Betsey, to

10   react to.  So I would need some time, but it would

11   be interesting to kind of step back and think

12   about the priorities that were being discussed by

13   the whole group at the end of the plan

14   development.

15                  There was an awful lot going on

16   about conservation and drought, and registered

17   diversions, and obsolete diversions, streamflow

18   impact of safe yield, you know, those kinds of

19   things, health equity.

20                  So I'll take a look at this, but

21   I'm sure that, you know, my agency is going to be

22   interested in looking at it holistically as well

23   as what you did here.

24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I think that's a

25   perfect segue, Lori, because my suggestion was
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 1   going to be, so we need prioritize when we're

 2   going to start implementation.  I would like, and

 3   in keeping with the executive order, to understand

 4   from the Water Planning Council advisory group

 5   what's important to them, to hear from each of the

 6   agencies what's important to them, and then figure

 7   out what we're going to prioritize and get done in

 8   six months, for example.

 9                  And my point is, hopefully without

10   interpreting or biasing the pieces, this gives us

11   a way to talk about it more than, why don't we

12   talk about the fourth bullet in section 5.2.3.1

13   and what we want to accomplish?  All those

14   high-level topics that you discussed, Lori, are

15   actually in the higher-level crosswalk -- when you

16   have a chance to look at it.

17                  So my ask would be that the

18   agencies take it back, and maybe come back with

19   maybe five priorities within the sort of topic

20   list that they would like to work on, or would

21   like the Water Planning Council advisory group to

22   work on.

23                  We can see where we think there is

24   cross-pollination, where there's some things that

25   need to be done together and maybe identify what
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 1   our goals are, because we need to find a way to

 2   talk about that, and I would encourage the

 3   advisory group to do the same thing if the Council

 4   is an agreement.

 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Didn't we pull

 6   together an implementation group?

 7                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well, that was my next

 8   question.  I may be jumping down on the agenda

 9   again, but we had submitted the framework, the

10   white paper several months ago and that was

11   approved by the Council.

12                  We've also assembled a nine or

13   ten-member group to look at the structure of that

14   implementation group, not get into this level of

15   detail, but define what that organizational

16   structure should look like, who should be on it,

17   how it should work.

18                  And I think, you know, at our last

19   meeting there was still support for moving forward

20   with that.  You know, I don't know, you know, if

21   anything that happened yesterday might dampen the

22   enthusiasm or energy of that effort.

23                  LORI MATHIEU:  No, I think it's --

24   in my opinion I think it just energizes all of us.

25   Have you seen the front page of the Hartford
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 1   Courant?  My God.  You know?

 2                  Anybody involved in planning,

 3   right?  When Denise Ruzicka hired me 30 years ago

 4   did we even think we'd actually be sitting here

 5   with a state plan?  It's history.

 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It's history.  It's

 7   historic.

 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  So they mention the

 9   implementation.  It mentions the advisory group,

10   work with the advisory, work with your

11   stakeholders.  I guess my thought, just looking at

12   the work that DEEP has done, is to take this and

13   start working with that implementation group

14   immediately.

15                  JOHN HUDAK:  We don't have an

16   implementation group, yet.

17                  LORI MATHIEU:  Well, let's get

18   started on it.

19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Now the thing

20   of it is -- let's be realistic here now.  Okay.

21   We're given an opportunity right now.  Our next

22   meeting is scheduled for August 1st.  All right?

23   And after that we only have five months, because

24   this has to be submitted by December, the end of

25   December of 2018.
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 1                  And so, I mean, the light it

 2   shining on the Water Planning Council, the Water

 3   Planning Council advisory group, Steering

 4   Committee, stakeholders, everybody else to get

 5   something done.

 6                  So I think six weeks, and when we

 7   come into the next meeting -- unless my colleagues

 8   have something different, they want to meet

 9   sooner -- but I think it takes a lot of time to

10   come up with the framework to make that really a

11   working meeting moving forward and set the

12   foundation to get this plan implemented.

13                  So do you agree?

14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I absolutely

15   agree.  And you know, so for example, I can tell

16   you from DEEP's perspective what we would bring

17   forward as sort of our first step would be what

18   you actually see on top of this sheet, which is

19   water data needs.

20                  And that is to address the

21   reporting under 02102 with the advisory group and

22   actually get it into an electronic form.  That's

23   something that the water companies have been

24   asking for during plan development.

25                  I think it's something that's very
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 1   right.  I think it's something that's very doable

 2   and would get us further down the path at this

 3   point in time.  And we're willing to devote the

 4   resources from our perspective.

 5                  Obviously, that needs to be weighed

 6   with the other things we're asking the Water

 7   Planning Council advisory to do, but that could be

 8   part of the discussion in August about what rises

 9   to the top and what doesn't.

10                  JOHN HUDAK:  Could I have

11   clarification, Jack?  What has to be submitted by

12   December 1st?  Is it the plan or the

13   implementation plan?  I'm unclear.

14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I think by

15   December 1st what they -- well, the plan, by the

16   Governor's order, is not going to change.  It's

17   going to be resubmitted to the Legislature on

18   December 1st.

19                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  On December 1st

20   is what the executive order says.

21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The exact same plan

22   that's been -- was not acted on.  I mean, what

23   we're going to be doing is moving forward as if

24   the plan has been approved, because the Governor

25   is giving that direction under executive order to
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 1   that.  So we're going to be looking at these items

 2   that DEEP has put forth this afternoon to

 3   prioritize.

 4                  For example, a drought, the drought

 5   plan.  Now we still don't have an official drought

 6   plan.  Well, goodness.  If we don't have a drought

 7   plan by the end of December we should step down

 8   from the Council, because there's just no reason

 9   why that can't be done.

10                  There's been so much time and

11   effort put into that over the last several years

12   and there's some other areas, conservation

13   efforts.  So there's other areas that we can -- we

14   have a sustainability conference on Monday

15   afternoon.

16                  LORI MATHIEU:  Yes, a committee,

17   the sustainability committee.  And there's a

18   workshop being planned by the sustainability

19   committee.

20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Right.  So we have

21   things going on.  So we're just moving along as if

22   the plan is in place.

23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  A sustainability

24   committee of?

25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The Connecticut
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 1   section.

 2                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.  The

 3   Connecticut section of AWWA, not of the Water

 4   Planning Council or the Water Planning Council

 5   advisory group?

 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Correct.

 7                  Does that answer your question?

 8                  JOHN HUDAK:  I think so.  So you

 9   are saying that there's no further dialogue on the

10   plan?

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  No.  The plan is the

12   plan.  For example, if we're looking -- I mean,

13   one of the things that we've put out here is

14   additional money for the plan, looking perhaps at

15   hiring a full-time person to help guide the ship,

16   so to speak.

17                  So these pages here, these seven

18   pages are very competitive in terms of what we've

19   had to look at moving forward.

20                  JOHN HUDAK:  It is still an

21   unapproved draft plan, no matter what way you

22   slice it, but it is what it is.

23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Well, I guess the

24   lawyers can talk about this all day long in terms

25   of what's -- I see Fred Klein smiling back there.


                              22
 1   My boss is telling me what to do, so we're going

 2   to do what we need to do right now.

 3                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  John, in

 4   addition, any of the tasks that are undertaken are

 5   going to be undertaken in accordance with all

 6   appropriate procedures and through a public

 7   process.

 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Right.

 9                  JOHN HUDAK:  And I see some irony

10   in the fact that the advisory group was chomping

11   at the bit to get going with the implementation.

12                  And you know, and I'm just

13   wondering, is the structure we put in place still

14   the plan as far as the implementation group and

15   setting up --

16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  As far as I'm

17   concerned it is, yes.  Absolutely.

18                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I would agree

19   with that.

20                  LORI MATHIEU:  I agree.  Speaking

21   of that, I don't know if we go to that topic --

22   but do we need a vote on your cochair?

23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Let me follow the

24   agenda here.  Okay.  We haven't gotten --

25                  LORI MATHIEU:  We're talking about
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 1   the group and --

 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We haven't gotten

 3   there yet.

 4                  LORI MATHIEU:  But the question on

 5   the table is that group.  And as John asked, is

 6   that group still the group in the format that we

 7   have been talking about?

 8                  And I would say in my opinion, yes.

 9   And it just brings up the question about the

10   format of the group.  That's all I'm saying.  I

11   will wait.

12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The next thing on

13   the agenda is the Water Planning Council advisory

14   group.  Okay.  Let's talk about the

15   implementation.  Anything further, Betsey, that

16   you would like to bring out?

17                  David, are you on the phone, David?

18                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yes, I am.

19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Have you heard what

20   we're talking about here?  Or you've been hitting

21   dead zones there?

22                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yeah, a little

23   difficult here on the highway, but I'm getting the

24   gist of things.

25                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  In addition you
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 1   don't have the advantage, David, of actually

 2   seeing the documents and seeing how it's laid out.

 3                  DAVID KALAFA:  Right.  We're

 4   probably about 25 minutes from New Britain, so we

 5   will be there.

 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.

 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So I think to my

 8   point, to sort of wrap it up, does it make sense

 9   for each of the agencies to come back at the

10   August meeting, identify arbitrarily five

11   priorities and then talk about those and then go

12   from there?

13                  DAVID KALAFA:  I think that's a

14   good idea.

15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Lori, you okay with

16   that?

17                  LORI MATHIEU:  We're going to take

18   a look at what the plan says and there were, you

19   know, there was a top ten list, from what I

20   remember.

21                  But I'll be honest.  I haven't read

22   the plan in a while, but there's section five

23   where the stakeholders came together and came up

24   with the top priorities, and then as summarized in

25   the executive summary.  So we'll go back as an
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 1   agency and we'll come up with our review.

 2                  And I just think, Jack, to your

 3   point that we want to make progress.  And maybe

 4   there needs to be an interim between now and

 5   August where we could work with a team of people.

 6   And I guess where I'm leading to is, you know, in

 7   stead of individual agencies kind of mulling

 8   about, maybe having conversations among a team of

 9   people that are going to work toward

10   implementation together.  That's just my thought.

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  John?

12                  JOHN HUDAK:  So should we proceed

13   with our original plan of defining that structure,

14   that implementation group?

15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Immediately, yes.

16   And before you know it August 1st will be here,

17   but if we see the need for some kind of meeting

18   during the interim just let us know.

19                  But I do agree with Betsey.  I

20   think in conjunction with that we should go back

21   to our respective agencies to look at the plan.

22                  LORI MATHIEU:  And we'll certainly

23   do that, but again my recommendation would be to

24   have that implementation team up and running, set

25   up an interim meeting where at least we could have
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 1   a little meet and greet and start a conversation

 2   about priorities, and kind of get back at reading

 3   the plan and knowing what it says in section five

 4   and six.

 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Again, and you could

 6   do that.  You don't need us.  You could just do

 7   that.

 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  I would like to

 9   participate in the discussion.

10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Of course you will,

11   but let us all know when that is and, you know,

12   we'll be there.

13                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Right, but I

14   think it's very important that we sort of

15   collectively identify what we really want to

16   accomplish in the next six months and I think that

17   needs to be all of us.

18                  After we have identified -- and I

19   do think it makes sense for each agency to

20   identify their priorities and we can see where the

21   overlap is.

22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It could be,

23   hopefully consensus.  Right?

24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Ideally.

25                  DAVID KALAFA:  Would it be better
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 1   to offer that we each go back to our respective

 2   agencies to work on our priorities and maybe have

 3   a special meeting of the Water Planning Council

 4   prior to August 1st just to review each agency's

 5   priorities, to try to come up with those that we

 6   all can agree on?

 7                  Obviously, we've got six months.

 8   We're going to just have to just pick a few and

 9   really start working on those.  And I think the

10   sooner we can determine that, the better and maybe

11   we can do a quick special meeting --

12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Why don't we just

13   figure on having a meeting -- I know it's a

14   terrible week, but we can do it the week of

15   July 4th.  People are around July 3rd.

16                  DAVID KALAFA:  I could do it on

17   July 3rd.  I'm out the 4th, 5th and 6th.

18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I think most of us

19   are out probably the 4th, 5th and 6th.

20                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'm here on the 3rd.

21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  And you're

22   here the 3rd.

23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I am.  I don't

24   know what my calendar looks like.  I'm a little

25   concerned about that, but we can look at that.  I
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 1   don't have it.

 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  All right.  Let's

 3   tentatively look at that.  Okay?

 4                  DAVID KALAFA:  Okay.

 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Is that enough

 6   time for everybody to identify their top

 7   priorities?

 8                  DAVID KALAFA:  It should be.  I

 9   think it is.  Well, why don't we try and we'll see

10   where we are on the 3rd?  We can still have the

11   meeting, but I think it will force us to try and

12   come up with those lists sooner than later.

13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.

14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I'm slowly

15   checking my calendar.  There's not very good

16   service in here Jack.  Can you do something about

17   that?

18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We ought to be able

19   to.  Right?  The public utility.

20                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So are we

21   talking the afternoon of the 3rd?

22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes.

23                  Why don't we do that tentatively?

24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Yes, I can do

25   the afternoon of the 3rd.


                              29
 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Interesting enough,

 2   I have July 10th at 1:30 on here already for WPC.

 3                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I wondered what

 4   happened to the July meeting.  I've got that, too.

 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  You want to keep it

 6   July 10th?

 7                  LORI MATHIEU:  I guess.

 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Dave?

 9                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yeah, I think that

10   should work for me.

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  That will give us a

12   little more time, July, and not have to interrupt

13   our --

14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Great.

15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  July 10th meeting?

16                  LORI MATHIEU:  Yeah, that should

17   work if it was already on the calendar.

18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay?

19                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.

20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  John, you're all

21   set?  We're going to move to you right now.

22                  JOHN HUDAK:  Onto the agenda right

23   now?

24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes, it's all yours,

25   John.  You're going to tell us who you would like
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 1   to recommend to be your cochair.

 2                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well first, I want to

 3   acknowledge Peter Galant's encore presentation on

 4   drought management response at that advisory group

 5   meeting.  He did a great job and generated a lot

 6   of good discussion.

 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I wasn't there, but

 8   I heard very good reviews about it.

 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  What were the

10   major themes of the discussion, John?

11                  JOHN HUDAK:  Methods of trigger

12   establishments, difference between, you know,

13   water systems.  One of the main recommendations

14   was that, no matter what, that a utility test its

15   triggers after they're established and

16   periodically before every water supply plan.

17                  And we talked a little bit about

18   enforcement, whether enforcement should be on a

19   town level or perhaps the water utilities have

20   some enforcement power, some mechanism as opposed

21   to some of the larger utilities that might -- or

22   having multiple tasks might get them to move.

23   So --

24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.  Thank

25   you.
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 1                  JOHN HUDAK:  Sure.

 2                  So it was recently announced

 3   Margaret is stepping down as cochair.  At our last

 4   meeting the advisory group considered the

 5   nomination of Alicea Charamut of Connecticut River

 6   Conservancy as a replacement.  And we did vote

 7   unanimously to recommended Alecia to cochair the

 8   WPCAG.  So you asked for action on that item.

 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I would entertain

10   that motion.

11                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So moved that

12   Alecia Charamut would be the new cochair of the

13   Water Planning Council advisory group.

14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Do I have a second

15   motion?

16                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'll second it.

17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Motion made and

18   seconded that Alecia be the new cochair of the

19   Water Planning Council advisory group.

20                  Any questions on the motion?

21

22                  (No response.)

23

24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, all those in

25   favor signify by saying aye.
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 1                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.

 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Alicea is approved.

 3   Congratulation to her, and we'll send her a formal

 4   letter.

 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  And John, so

 6   Alicea and Margaret are still both on the Water

 7   Planning Council advisory group?

 8                  JOHN HUDAK:  That is correct.

 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  But Margaret is

10   stepping down and Alicea is stepping up?

11                  JOHN HUDAK:  Correct.

12                  I guess the only other item I think

13   we kind of hit on, but you know, we were looking

14   for feedback on whether to convene this new group

15   and discuss structure for the future

16   implementation group.  So --

17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  So when you talk

18   about this new -- this implementation group -- and

19   it's been a while.  Is that people from the Water

20   Planning Council advisory group as well as other

21   people?

22                  JOHN HUDAK:  Yes.

23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  That's what I

24   thought.

25                  JOHN HUDAK:  Yes, there are some
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 1   outside people.  And this was an ad hoc group just

 2   to look at, you know, how we want to populate this

 3   more permanent group and how it's going to work.

 4   Picture them as being a, you know, a relatively

 5   large group that could spin off into subgroups.

 6                  And you know, in some cases people

 7   would come and go as we could bring out subject

 8   matter experts to get into the details of, you

 9   know, some of these -- getting in the weeds of

10   some of these issues.

11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Sounds good.

12                  JOHN HUDAK:  So I would anticipate

13   we would come back with a recommendation, you

14   know, before the August meeting.

15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Excellent.  Very

16   good.  Appreciate that.  I'm sure there's people

17   that had worked on, like, the subcommittees that

18   might be interesting in being --

19                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well, that's who we

20   reached out to.

21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah.  Excellent.

22   Good.

23                  Okay.  Dave, I wouldn't be driving

24   towards New Britain because we're going to be

25   through pretty quickly.
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 1                  DAVID KALAFA:  Okay.  All right.

 2   We're actually in Middletown on Route 9, so we're

 3   almost there.

 4                  But you're just about done?

 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah, we're almost

 6   done here.  So the other old business which we

 7   discussed already is the environmental study of

 8   the New Britain Water Company.  We already have

 9   indicated that a hearing is going to be coming up

10   relative to that, and we're going to post that on

11   our Water Planning Council website.

12                  It's going to be on the 26th at

13   seven o'clock, at Gaffney Elementary School, 322

14   Slater Road.  And we'll make sure that goes onto

15   our website.  I don't think there's anything

16   further discuss on that.

17                  WUCC update?

18                  LORI MATHIEU:  The WUCC is starting

19   to come to a close, and the final meetings are

20   happening as part of the two-year process.  The

21   documents are moving forward and we're preparing

22   them to just move toward, you know, a final

23   signoff.  That's all.

24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you.

25                  Any public comment?
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 1                  DAVID KALAFA:  Jack, before we go

 2   to public I just want to mention one thing?

 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Sure.

 4                  DAVID KALAFA:  You know, we had a

 5   great event yesterday with the Governor signing

 6   the executive Order.  I wanted to on record thank

 7   David LeVasseur for all of his work putting the

 8   state water plan together.  I think we forgot to

 9   mention Dave yesterday, but you know, obviously he

10   was very involved before myself or Mike Sullivan

11   were, and I just want to thank him on the record.

12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  And thank you for

13   doing that.  And I know Dave was with you today,

14   so yes.

15                  I can't say it enough.  He was

16   extremely involved in the formative stages of the

17   water plan, and we certainly thank him, and wish

18   he was there yesterday.  But as you know that

19   press conference was organized rather quickly.

20   Anyway -- but thank you.  And that will be part of

21   the official record.  So when I can call him I'll

22   tell him that.

23                  DAVID KALAFA:  Great.  Thank you.

24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you, David.

25                  I saw some hands.  Yes?
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 1                  PAULA JONES:  Thank you.  My name

 2   is Paula Jones and as a charter member of Save Our

 3   Water Connecticut I want to thank you for your

 4   past and ongoing work on the state water plan.

 5                  Save Our Water members are grateful

 6   that you respected citizen input during the public

 7   comment period and that the plan you delivered to

 8   the General assembly last September -- or I'm

 9   sorry, last January included references to the

10   public trust concept as a result.

11                  We know that various individuals

12   and entities opposed inclusion of this fundamental

13   principle and put enormous pressure on you to

14   remove it.  Some argue that inclusion of the

15   public trust was not fair to the plan's

16   stakeholders because the stakeholders hadn't

17   explicitly talked about it during the development

18   of the plan.

19                  Unfortunately, those making that

20   argument don't consider the public, Connecticut's

21   citizens to be key stakeholders, which of course

22   we are.  Our primary opportunity to participate in

23   the plan's development was during the public

24   comment period.  Thank you for recognizing this,

25   for acknowledging this, for keeping the process
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 1   honest and for standing your ground in this

 2   foundational principle.

 3                  Save Our Water also appreciates the

 4   inclusion of industrial water bottling in the plan

 5   as a topic for future consideration.  That's how

 6   Save members' education in the complicated topic

 7   of water began two and half years ago -- it feels

 8   like a lifetime -- and we are glad that the

 9   discussion will continue.

10                  Several of our members had the

11   privilege of watching the Governor sign an

12   executive order yesterday directing the Council to

13   implement the state water plan as submitted to the

14   General assembly in January 2018, and to resubmit

15   the plan by December 1st.

16                  We applaud Governor Malloy for his

17   leadership and for taking action.  Given the

18   rollback of environmental protections at the

19   federal level, the threat to Connecticut class-one

20   and class-two watersheds by Tilcon's proposed

21   quarry expansion and increasing merger and

22   acquisition activity involving Connecticut water

23   utilities, we need a state water plan more than

24   ever to guide intelligent planning and decision

25   making regarding our water.
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 1                  To conclude, I'd like to share a

 2   1957 quote by W. H. Auden.  This quote opens the

 3   summer 2018 issue of Lapham's Quarterly which

 4   examines the theme of water.  The whole issue is

 5   on water.  Here's the quote.  Thousands have lived

 6   without love, not one without water.

 7                  Thank you for your work.

 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Well, said Paula.

 9   Thank you.  And thank you for your work, Paula, as

10   well.  Thank you very much.

11                  Betsy?

12                  BETSY GARA:  Thank you.  My name is

13   Betsy Gara.  I'm the Executive Director of the

14   Connecticut Waterworks Association.  And as you

15   know, during the end of last session CWWA and its

16   members worked very hard with environmental

17   stakeholders to address concerns with the issue of

18   the public trust language in the state water plan.

19                  And it did not involve any concern

20   that we did not want the public at the table.  So

21   I don't know where that issue is coming from.  It

22   did include the legal implications associated with

23   the public trust language as it's been applied the

24   by the courts and state agencies in other

25   jurisdictions.
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 1                  And we had come together to agree

 2   on some language.  It wasn't perfect, but I think

 3   it did address the concerns going forward.  And so

 4   I was a little dismayed that there was a press

 5   conference, which seemed kind of disingenuous in

 6   terms of the way that they characterize it because

 7   it was supposed to be focusing on clean water.  We

 8   were not invited, although we've been very

 9   involved in shaping water policy.

10                  And so again, I'm very disappointed

11   that the Water Planning Council and the Governor's

12   office bypassed what are some very clear

13   parameters in the statute outlining our approval

14   process that calls for the Legislature to

15   affirmatively approve the plan.

16                  And I question -- and I know others

17   are questioning the validity of an executive order

18   that seems to ignore the Separation of Powers

19   Doctrine.  I know doctrines are not something that

20   this particular body seems to pay a lot of

21   attention to, but it is embedded in our

22   Constitution.

23                  And so as an industry we are

24   discussing our options relative to the plan moving

25   forward.  I know that there are some that, because
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 1   they are facing a lot of challenges in the

 2   industry and feel that they are very stretched

 3   thin in terms of addressing those challenges, that

 4   may be more productive to focus outside of this

 5   process on meeting the challenges of the industry.

 6                  And you know, I think that's a

 7   conversation that we need to have with our board,

 8   with our legislative committee and with the

 9   leadership of the utilities in this state, but

10   again, we're extremely disappointed.

11                  And you know, in reading the

12   executive order it seems like it questions its own

13   validity.  It calls for the implementation of the

14   water plan, and yet then at the end it says.

15   Submit it to the Legislature, recognizing that the

16   Legislature actually does have to rule on the

17   approval.

18                  So again, a lot of questions, a lot

19   of disappointment, and we'll be making a formal

20   statement and sharing that with you in the future.

21                  So thank you.

22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you, Betsey.

23                  Any other public comment?  Any

24   other public comment?

25                  ERIC BROWN:  Yeah.  One just online
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 1   here -- Eric Brown calling.

 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes, Eric.

 3                  ERIC BROWN:  I may have dozed off,

 4   but item five, it seems like that's been covered

 5   in public comment.

 6                  Did that agenda item become -- I

 7   don't know.  Did I miss it?  Or did it become

 8   irrelevant based on the --

 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Eric, what is your

10   question?

11                  ERIC BROWN:  I'm wondering if item

12   five on the agenda was covered?

13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  New business?

14                  ERIC BROWN:  New business

15   discussion of the public trust?

16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We're not discussing

17   public trust.

18                  ERIC BROWN:  Well, that's what I'm

19   asking.  So that item five was not then covered at

20   this particular meeting.  Okay.  I just didn't

21   know if I zoned out or missed something.

22                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Eric, the agenda

23   that's in front of me just says, new business, and

24   that's all it says.

25                  I don't know what draft you're
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 1   reading from.

 2                  ERIC BROWN:  I have the agenda from

 3   your website.  That's where I'm pulling that from.

 4   So it sounds like the agenda on the website is

 5   inconsistent with the agenda that you're operating

 6   off of at the meeting.

 7                  LAURA LUPOLI:  It just says, new

 8   business.

 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Our

10   coordinator is just saying it's new business.  So

11   I don't know, Eric.  I --

12                  ERIC BROWN:  It's okay.  I just

13   want to make sure I didn't miss something.  I

14   understand we're operating under a new scenario

15   here after yesterday.

16                  And I'll just echo Betsey's

17   comments.  We're disappointed but not surprised by

18   the Governor's sidestepping of the Legislature.

19   And it will be interesting when there's a new

20   Governor in the Legislature as to what actions

21   they may or may not take.

22                  Thank you.

23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you Eric.

24                  Val?

25                  VALERIE ROSSETTI:  I'm going to
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 1   withhold my comment.  Thank you.

 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Thank you.

 3                  Any other public comment?

 4                  Any other public comment?

 5                  Any other business to come before

 6   us?

 7

 8                  (No response.)

 9

10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, I thank

11   everyone for their participation.  Our next

12   meeting will be July 10th.

13                  I wish everybody a good rest of

14   June, and a good July 4th, and a great weekend.

15   And I'll entertain a motion to adjourn?

16                  LORI MATHIEU:  So moved.

17                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Second.

18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  All those in favor?

19                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.

20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The meeting is

21   adjourned.

22                  Thank you, David.

23

24                  (Whereupon, the above proceedings

25   were concluded at 2:15 p.m.)
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 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Good afternoon.
  


 2   Who's joined us on the phone?
  


 3                  DAVID KALAFA:  Hi Jack.  It's David
  


 4   Kalafa.  Bruce and I are en route.
  


 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you very much.
  


 6                  Anybody else on the line?
  


 7                  KAREN BURNASKA:  Karen Burnaska.
  


 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Good afternoon.
  


 9                  Anybody else?
  


10                  DAVID MURPHY:  David Murphy.
  


11                  ANDY MARKOWSKI:  Good afternoon.
  


12   Andy Markowski.
  


13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Anybody else?
  


14
  


15                  (No response.)
  


16
  


17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  With that
  


18   we'll call the meeting of the Water Planning
  


19   Council for Friday, June 15th to order.  The first
  


20   order of business will be the approval of the
  


21   transcript from the May 2nd meeting.
  


22                  Do I have a motion?
  


23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So moved.
  


24                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'll second.
  


25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Motion made and
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 1   seconded that the transcript for the May 2nd
  


 2   meeting be approved.
  


 3                  Any questions or comments?
  


 4
  


 5                  (No response.)
  


 6
  


 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, all those in
  


 8   favor please signify by saying aye.
  


 9                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.
  


10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Transcript approved.
  


11                  Correspondence received, the only
  


12   thing that we have received that we have sent out
  


13   to you was an e-mail from Paul Zagorsky relative
  


14   to the upcoming hearing to be held in New Britain
  


15   around the Tilcon plan -- and he is concerned.  He
  


16   has some concerns.
  


17                  Did you have a chance to go over
  


18   that?
  


19                  LORI MATHIEU:  Uh-huh.
  


20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I mean frankly, I
  


21   don't think it falls under our purview.  I think
  


22   this is the City of New Britain.  We have done our
  


23   work to this point.  We have transmitted the
  


24   report over to the City of New Britain.
  


25                  Now they are holding a hearing
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 1   relative to the report that we submitted to them.
  


 2   So I would think that this is an issue that, with
  


 3   all due respect to Paul, should be taken up with
  


 4   the City of New Britain.
  


 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So he is here.
  


 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Is Paul here?
  


 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  He is.
  


 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Paul, where is Paul?
  


 9   Paul, why are you sitting so far in back?
  


10                  Paul, do you want to be heard on
  


11   this?  Because I don't know -- quite friendly, I
  


12   don't know what you want us to do about it.
  


13                  PAUL ZAGORSKY:  No.  I think -- if
  


14   I may?  Just for the record, Paul Zagorsky, New
  


15   Britain.
  


16                  I think I wrote that there's a
  


17   couple of issues.  One, and I raised that with
  


18   respect to the City, because they are -- notice of
  


19   a public hearing was published today, which was in
  


20   the New Britain Herald.
  


21                  And I think I just questioned
  


22   whether the City is in compliance with the spirit,
  


23   if not the intent of the public act.  And I give
  


24   two examples.  One is what's cited here, but
  


25   another is the fact that the comments are supposed
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 1   to be posted on the City's website.  They're
  


 2   buried.  I couldn't find that.
  


 3                  I actually contacted the Mayor and
  


 4   said, where are these comments?  And she sent me a
  


 5   link to them.  They're not listed under city news.
  


 6   They're not prominently displayed.  You would have
  


 7   to sub-click water, and then you would have to
  


 8   sub-click information.  And then you're going to
  


 9   see them pop up.
  


10                  So I think -- I just was doing that
  


11   and I think my question is the, you know, the
  


12   water -- the board of water commissioners has met
  


13   two or three times before this, actually.  Ray
  


14   Esponda, the head of the water department did
  


15   make a presentation to the board of water
  


16   commissioners already on this.  And he essentially
  


17   said, it's all positive.
  


18                  He talked about doubling the water
  


19   supply, collect control, better management of
  


20   water resources.  This is a plus.  Mining
  


21   operations will expand the foundation for future
  


22   water supply, minimize the existing impacts.  And
  


23   the only negative he said was loss of habitat to
  


24   forest species.  That was the only downside to the
  


25   proposal.
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 1                  So I think it's disingenuous, and I
  


 2   have raised that to the City.  And I think the CEQ
  


 3   and WPC should be aware of the fact that the
  


 4   public act does not mandate a special hearing.  It
  


 5   clearly says the report is to go to the CEQ -- I
  


 6   mean, to the City.
  


 7                  And so the New Britain Conservation
  


 8   commission says nothing about the board of water
  


 9   commissioners.  I think this is just going to be a
  


10   presentation at an hour before the hearing that is
  


11   required under Public Act 16-61 -- for Leonard and
  


12   Tilcon to make a presentation saying, this is the
  


13   greatest proposal in the world and we need more
  


14   water, and our study is perfect.
  


15                  So it's more of just informational.
  


16   I don't think you have any authority.  Ultimately
  


17   the comments are going to come back to you, but I
  


18   do feel that it was an issue.
  


19                  And I will also say for the record
  


20   that the initial public notice that went out on --
  


21   was going to go out on this was changed was
  


22   because of comments that had been made.  And when
  


23   they have listed the chronological order of the
  


24   comments, what they had listed was the first
  


25   document, was the City of New Britain's response
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 1   to your comments.  Then the next document that was
  


 2   listed was Leonard Engineering's response to your
  


 3   comments, then it was your comments and then the
  


 4   CEQ.
  


 5                  So if somebody is reading that,
  


 6   they're going to say, well, what are they
  


 7   responding to?  And they've taken that out.  Now
  


 8   it just has your comments and theirs.  And I think
  


 9   it's kind of like a housekeeping -- just we're
  


10   trying to keep them transparent, and so the public
  


11   knows what's going on.
  


12                  And we do appreciate the fact that
  


13   your website is extremely clear.  If I hit WPC, I
  


14   see the study.  I see your comments.  I see
  


15   everything on there.  The only thing I would
  


16   potentially ask, because the City has done an
  


17   almost nonexistent job of putting this out there
  


18   to the public, both the comments and the
  


19   hearing -- and I did send you the notice that
  


20   there was a hearing on June 26th at Gaffney school
  


21   in New Britain -- whether or not, you know, the
  


22   WPC would consider posting that on their website.
  


23                  And I would encourage anybody who's
  


24   here who obviously has an interest in water, that
  


25   there's a hearing at Gaffney Elementary School at
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 1   six o'clock on June 26th.
  


 2                  And that's all I have to say.
  


 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Well, thank
  


 4   you.  Thank you for keeping us updated, Paul.  We
  


 5   appreciate that.
  


 6                  Any correspondence received?
  


 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Uh-huh.
  


 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  Didn't we also
  


 9   receive the comments on our comments from the City
  


10   of New Britain, from Ray Espada?
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I believe, yes.  I
  


12   believe we did.
  


13                  LORI MATHIEU:  We should just make
  


14   sure those are posted on the webpage.
  


15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I believe, yes.  I
  


16   spoke to Nick and Gail.  That was being done.
  


17                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Gail is nodding
  


18   her head.
  


19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It was done.  Okay.
  


20                  Gail, thank you.
  


21                  LORI MATHIEU:  And I like the idea
  


22   of posting, as Paul suggests, posting the hearing
  


23   date on our page so that it's clear if anyone is
  


24   looking for it.  I don't know if you agree?
  


25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  What is it again?
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 1                  LORI MATHIEU:  The hearing, the
  


 2   hearing hasn't been announced.
  


 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Didn't we do that,
  


 4   Gail?
  


 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Did we post the
  


 6   hearing?
  


 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We can easily do it.
  


 8   We will.
  


 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Making very
  


10   clear that it is the City's hearing.
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes.
  


12                  Okay.  Before we get to the
  


13   implementation, I'm very happy to report -- I note
  


14   a little thing happened yesterday at one o'clock
  


15   in the afternoon.  I think some of you might have
  


16   been there, and you'll see what's on the top of
  


17   the fold of the Hartford Courant today.  Malloy
  


18   orders water plan.  I think that deserves a round
  


19   of applause for those that agree with it.
  


20                  I was certainly happy.  We were
  


21   there yesterday.  It was a beautiful day along the
  


22   Connecticut River -- and we're going to talk.  We
  


23   have our work cut out for us.  We have a direction
  


24   and we can move forward, given the plan that was
  


25   signed by the executive order, by Governor Malloy
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 1   yesterday afternoon.
  


 2                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  But in terms of
  


 3   recordkeeping, can we also make sure the executive
  


 4   order is on our webpage also?
  


 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Absolutely.
  


 6                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Is that a yes,
  


 7   Gail?
  


 8                  GAIL LUCCINA:  Yes.
  


 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We're making a list
  


10   here, Gail.  Yeah.  We'll make sure the executive
  


11   order is on the website.
  


12                  It was a very, very nice afternoon.
  


13   It was beautiful weather yesterday.  The location
  


14   for the executive order was just very appropriate,
  


15   and appreciate all that attended.  And now we have
  


16   work to do.
  


17                  So we're going to move right into
  


18   that, into the implementation plan -- of the water
  


19   plan.  And Betsy has done some preliminary work to
  


20   present in terms of giving us some guidance
  


21   forward as a Council, what we'd like to do.
  


22                  So it's taken some items right out
  


23   of the plan here, and highlighting some areas.
  


24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So thank you,
  


25   Jack.  And I would be glad to send this
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 1   electronically so that it can be posted on the
  


 2   website.
  


 3                  When DEP looked at the plan and all
  


 4   600 and something odd pages of it, one of the
  


 5   struggles was, how do we really identify what it
  


 6   is that should focus on in the short term?  What's
  


 7   a longer term task -- and Virginia can't hear me,
  


 8   so I'll start, again.
  


 9                  So the question is, there is a lot
  


10   in the state water plan and there are more
  


11   tasks/steps/recommendations than we certainly can
  


12   do in the next 6 months or 12 months, or even 18
  


13   months.  So how to prioritize those pieces and
  


14   really focus in on what's important to us.
  


15                  So the first thing that we did was
  


16   go through section five of the state water plan,
  


17   which is where the bulk of the plan
  


18   recommendations are, step by step starting with
  


19   5-1 which is water data needs, and outlining each
  


20   of the recommendations in the plan.  Okay?
  


21                  Verbatim, as it's -- I mean, sort
  


22   of a little description of what it actually is,
  


23   but sticking to the plan language as much as we
  


24   could, then moving through each step.  That
  


25   results in a seven-page document, which looks like
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 1   this -- which I believe John has a copy of, and
  


 2   Lori and Jack.  And David will have a copy when he
  


 3   gets there.
  


 4                  But just looking at this document
  


 5   is a bit overwhelming in that, where do you start?
  


 6   What do you prioritize, and how do all these
  


 7   things relate to one another?
  


 8                  So sort of back off to a higher
  


 9   level -- and I need to give a lot of credit to
  


10   Corinne Fitting for this.  We got it down to a
  


11   page and a quarter.  And we did that by grouping
  


12   the recommendations into topics and we ended up
  


13   with 43 topics, which you can sort of see on this
  


14   blue and white page.
  


15                  If you go back to the very detailed
  


16   charts, how each task translates to the topic list
  


17   or how we cross-walked it is listed there.  And
  


18   again, this is not a prioritization.  I think what
  


19   it allows, if it works for the other members of
  


20   the Water Planning Council and Water Planning
  


21   Council advisory group, it's a way to begin to
  


22   talk about high-level topics and then break down
  


23   into the tasks associated with that.  And we found
  


24   it very helpful in our internal prioritization to
  


25   do that.
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 1                  So from my perspective what would
  


 2   be -- so are the questions on what we did, or why
  


 3   we did it?
  


 4                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Any questions?
  


 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Thanks.  This is an
  


 6   awful lot of work.  Thanks Corinne.  If you're out
  


 7   there I can't see you.
  


 8                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  She's not.
  


 9                  LORI MATHIEU:  Okay.  So just
  


10   seeing this for the first time I'm sure I have a
  


11   lot of questions, but not right now.
  


12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  But I think what
  


13   we'll do is we have to go back to our respective
  


14   agencies and take a look at this, and come back
  


15   the next meeting.
  


16                  LORI MATHIEU:  I think it brings up
  


17   with a lot of questions in my mind as to the role
  


18   of the advisory committee, the role of all the
  


19   other people in the audience.  You know, part of
  


20   the executive order which, you know, if you read
  


21   through it really carefully it's so well worded.
  


22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  They talk about
  


23   advisory groups.  They talk about committees.
  


24   They talk about subcommittee.
  


25                  LORI MATHIEU:  Exactly.
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 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  They're telling us
  


 2   what to do except dot the i's and cross the t's.
  


 3   Aren't they?
  


 4                  LORI MATHIEU:  They are giving us a
  


 5   lot, and there's a lot to do in the executive
  


 6   order.  And I love the fact that many statutes are
  


 7   recognized in the executive order.  You know, I
  


 8   just think it's really well written.
  


 9                  So there's a lot here, Betsey, to
  


10   react to.  So I would need some time, but it would
  


11   be interesting to kind of step back and think
  


12   about the priorities that were being discussed by
  


13   the whole group at the end of the plan
  


14   development.
  


15                  There was an awful lot going on
  


16   about conservation and drought, and registered
  


17   diversions, and obsolete diversions, streamflow
  


18   impact of safe yield, you know, those kinds of
  


19   things, health equity.
  


20                  So I'll take a look at this, but
  


21   I'm sure that, you know, my agency is going to be
  


22   interested in looking at it holistically as well
  


23   as what you did here.
  


24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I think that's a
  


25   perfect segue, Lori, because my suggestion was
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 1   going to be, so we need prioritize when we're
  


 2   going to start implementation.  I would like, and
  


 3   in keeping with the executive order, to understand
  


 4   from the Water Planning Council advisory group
  


 5   what's important to them, to hear from each of the
  


 6   agencies what's important to them, and then figure
  


 7   out what we're going to prioritize and get done in
  


 8   six months, for example.
  


 9                  And my point is, hopefully without
  


10   interpreting or biasing the pieces, this gives us
  


11   a way to talk about it more than, why don't we
  


12   talk about the fourth bullet in section 5.2.3.1
  


13   and what we want to accomplish?  All those
  


14   high-level topics that you discussed, Lori, are
  


15   actually in the higher-level crosswalk -- when you
  


16   have a chance to look at it.
  


17                  So my ask would be that the
  


18   agencies take it back, and maybe come back with
  


19   maybe five priorities within the sort of topic
  


20   list that they would like to work on, or would
  


21   like the Water Planning Council advisory group to
  


22   work on.
  


23                  We can see where we think there is
  


24   cross-pollination, where there's some things that
  


25   need to be done together and maybe identify what
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 1   our goals are, because we need to find a way to
  


 2   talk about that, and I would encourage the
  


 3   advisory group to do the same thing if the Council
  


 4   is an agreement.
  


 5                  LORI MATHIEU:  Didn't we pull
  


 6   together an implementation group?
  


 7                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well, that was my next
  


 8   question.  I may be jumping down on the agenda
  


 9   again, but we had submitted the framework, the
  


10   white paper several months ago and that was
  


11   approved by the Council.
  


12                  We've also assembled a nine or
  


13   ten-member group to look at the structure of that
  


14   implementation group, not get into this level of
  


15   detail, but define what that organizational
  


16   structure should look like, who should be on it,
  


17   how it should work.
  


18                  And I think, you know, at our last
  


19   meeting there was still support for moving forward
  


20   with that.  You know, I don't know, you know, if
  


21   anything that happened yesterday might dampen the
  


22   enthusiasm or energy of that effort.
  


23                  LORI MATHIEU:  No, I think it's --
  


24   in my opinion I think it just energizes all of us.
  


25   Have you seen the front page of the Hartford
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 1   Courant?  My God.  You know?
  


 2                  Anybody involved in planning,
  


 3   right?  When Denise Ruzicka hired me 30 years ago
  


 4   did we even think we'd actually be sitting here
  


 5   with a state plan?  It's history.
  


 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It's history.  It's
  


 7   historic.
  


 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  So they mention the
  


 9   implementation.  It mentions the advisory group,
  


10   work with the advisory, work with your
  


11   stakeholders.  I guess my thought, just looking at
  


12   the work that DEEP has done, is to take this and
  


13   start working with that implementation group
  


14   immediately.
  


15                  JOHN HUDAK:  We don't have an
  


16   implementation group, yet.
  


17                  LORI MATHIEU:  Well, let's get
  


18   started on it.
  


19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Now the thing
  


20   of it is -- let's be realistic here now.  Okay.
  


21   We're given an opportunity right now.  Our next
  


22   meeting is scheduled for August 1st.  All right?
  


23   And after that we only have five months, because
  


24   this has to be submitted by December, the end of
  


25   December of 2018.
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 1                  And so, I mean, the light it
  


 2   shining on the Water Planning Council, the Water
  


 3   Planning Council advisory group, Steering
  


 4   Committee, stakeholders, everybody else to get
  


 5   something done.
  


 6                  So I think six weeks, and when we
  


 7   come into the next meeting -- unless my colleagues
  


 8   have something different, they want to meet
  


 9   sooner -- but I think it takes a lot of time to
  


10   come up with the framework to make that really a
  


11   working meeting moving forward and set the
  


12   foundation to get this plan implemented.
  


13                  So do you agree?
  


14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I absolutely
  


15   agree.  And you know, so for example, I can tell
  


16   you from DEEP's perspective what we would bring
  


17   forward as sort of our first step would be what
  


18   you actually see on top of this sheet, which is
  


19   water data needs.
  


20                  And that is to address the
  


21   reporting under 02102 with the advisory group and
  


22   actually get it into an electronic form.  That's
  


23   something that the water companies have been
  


24   asking for during plan development.
  


25                  I think it's something that's very
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 1   right.  I think it's something that's very doable
  


 2   and would get us further down the path at this
  


 3   point in time.  And we're willing to devote the
  


 4   resources from our perspective.
  


 5                  Obviously, that needs to be weighed
  


 6   with the other things we're asking the Water
  


 7   Planning Council advisory to do, but that could be
  


 8   part of the discussion in August about what rises
  


 9   to the top and what doesn't.
  


10                  JOHN HUDAK:  Could I have
  


11   clarification, Jack?  What has to be submitted by
  


12   December 1st?  Is it the plan or the
  


13   implementation plan?  I'm unclear.
  


14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I think by
  


15   December 1st what they -- well, the plan, by the
  


16   Governor's order, is not going to change.  It's
  


17   going to be resubmitted to the Legislature on
  


18   December 1st.
  


19                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  On December 1st
  


20   is what the executive order says.
  


21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The exact same plan
  


22   that's been -- was not acted on.  I mean, what
  


23   we're going to be doing is moving forward as if
  


24   the plan has been approved, because the Governor
  


25   is giving that direction under executive order to
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 1   that.  So we're going to be looking at these items
  


 2   that DEEP has put forth this afternoon to
  


 3   prioritize.
  


 4                  For example, a drought, the drought
  


 5   plan.  Now we still don't have an official drought
  


 6   plan.  Well, goodness.  If we don't have a drought
  


 7   plan by the end of December we should step down
  


 8   from the Council, because there's just no reason
  


 9   why that can't be done.
  


10                  There's been so much time and
  


11   effort put into that over the last several years
  


12   and there's some other areas, conservation
  


13   efforts.  So there's other areas that we can -- we
  


14   have a sustainability conference on Monday
  


15   afternoon.
  


16                  LORI MATHIEU:  Yes, a committee,
  


17   the sustainability committee.  And there's a
  


18   workshop being planned by the sustainability
  


19   committee.
  


20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Right.  So we have
  


21   things going on.  So we're just moving along as if
  


22   the plan is in place.
  


23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  A sustainability
  


24   committee of?
  


25                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The Connecticut
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 1   section.
  


 2                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.  The
  


 3   Connecticut section of AWWA, not of the Water
  


 4   Planning Council or the Water Planning Council
  


 5   advisory group?
  


 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Correct.
  


 7                  Does that answer your question?
  


 8                  JOHN HUDAK:  I think so.  So you
  


 9   are saying that there's no further dialogue on the
  


10   plan?
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  No.  The plan is the
  


12   plan.  For example, if we're looking -- I mean,
  


13   one of the things that we've put out here is
  


14   additional money for the plan, looking perhaps at
  


15   hiring a full-time person to help guide the ship,
  


16   so to speak.
  


17                  So these pages here, these seven
  


18   pages are very competitive in terms of what we've
  


19   had to look at moving forward.
  


20                  JOHN HUDAK:  It is still an
  


21   unapproved draft plan, no matter what way you
  


22   slice it, but it is what it is.
  


23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Well, I guess the
  


24   lawyers can talk about this all day long in terms
  


25   of what's -- I see Fred Klein smiling back there.
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 1   My boss is telling me what to do, so we're going
  


 2   to do what we need to do right now.
  


 3                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  John, in
  


 4   addition, any of the tasks that are undertaken are
  


 5   going to be undertaken in accordance with all
  


 6   appropriate procedures and through a public
  


 7   process.
  


 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Right.
  


 9                  JOHN HUDAK:  And I see some irony
  


10   in the fact that the advisory group was chomping
  


11   at the bit to get going with the implementation.
  


12                  And you know, and I'm just
  


13   wondering, is the structure we put in place still
  


14   the plan as far as the implementation group and
  


15   setting up --
  


16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  As far as I'm
  


17   concerned it is, yes.  Absolutely.
  


18                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I would agree
  


19   with that.
  


20                  LORI MATHIEU:  I agree.  Speaking
  


21   of that, I don't know if we go to that topic --
  


22   but do we need a vote on your cochair?
  


23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Let me follow the
  


24   agenda here.  Okay.  We haven't gotten --
  


25                  LORI MATHIEU:  We're talking about







24


 1   the group and --
  


 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We haven't gotten
  


 3   there yet.
  


 4                  LORI MATHIEU:  But the question on
  


 5   the table is that group.  And as John asked, is
  


 6   that group still the group in the format that we
  


 7   have been talking about?
  


 8                  And I would say in my opinion, yes.
  


 9   And it just brings up the question about the
  


10   format of the group.  That's all I'm saying.  I
  


11   will wait.
  


12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The next thing on
  


13   the agenda is the Water Planning Council advisory
  


14   group.  Okay.  Let's talk about the
  


15   implementation.  Anything further, Betsey, that
  


16   you would like to bring out?
  


17                  David, are you on the phone, David?
  


18                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yes, I am.
  


19                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Have you heard what
  


20   we're talking about here?  Or you've been hitting
  


21   dead zones there?
  


22                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yeah, a little
  


23   difficult here on the highway, but I'm getting the
  


24   gist of things.
  


25                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  In addition you
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 1   don't have the advantage, David, of actually
  


 2   seeing the documents and seeing how it's laid out.
  


 3                  DAVID KALAFA:  Right.  We're
  


 4   probably about 25 minutes from New Britain, so we
  


 5   will be there.
  


 6                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.
  


 7                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So I think to my
  


 8   point, to sort of wrap it up, does it make sense
  


 9   for each of the agencies to come back at the
  


10   August meeting, identify arbitrarily five
  


11   priorities and then talk about those and then go
  


12   from there?
  


13                  DAVID KALAFA:  I think that's a
  


14   good idea.
  


15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Lori, you okay with
  


16   that?
  


17                  LORI MATHIEU:  We're going to take
  


18   a look at what the plan says and there were, you
  


19   know, there was a top ten list, from what I
  


20   remember.
  


21                  But I'll be honest.  I haven't read
  


22   the plan in a while, but there's section five
  


23   where the stakeholders came together and came up
  


24   with the top priorities, and then as summarized in
  


25   the executive summary.  So we'll go back as an
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 1   agency and we'll come up with our review.
  


 2                  And I just think, Jack, to your
  


 3   point that we want to make progress.  And maybe
  


 4   there needs to be an interim between now and
  


 5   August where we could work with a team of people.
  


 6   And I guess where I'm leading to is, you know, in
  


 7   stead of individual agencies kind of mulling
  


 8   about, maybe having conversations among a team of
  


 9   people that are going to work toward
  


10   implementation together.  That's just my thought.
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  John?
  


12                  JOHN HUDAK:  So should we proceed
  


13   with our original plan of defining that structure,
  


14   that implementation group?
  


15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Immediately, yes.
  


16   And before you know it August 1st will be here,
  


17   but if we see the need for some kind of meeting
  


18   during the interim just let us know.
  


19                  But I do agree with Betsey.  I
  


20   think in conjunction with that we should go back
  


21   to our respective agencies to look at the plan.
  


22                  LORI MATHIEU:  And we'll certainly
  


23   do that, but again my recommendation would be to
  


24   have that implementation team up and running, set
  


25   up an interim meeting where at least we could have
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 1   a little meet and greet and start a conversation
  


 2   about priorities, and kind of get back at reading
  


 3   the plan and knowing what it says in section five
  


 4   and six.
  


 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Again, and you could
  


 6   do that.  You don't need us.  You could just do
  


 7   that.
  


 8                  LORI MATHIEU:  I would like to
  


 9   participate in the discussion.
  


10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Of course you will,
  


11   but let us all know when that is and, you know,
  


12   we'll be there.
  


13                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Right, but I
  


14   think it's very important that we sort of
  


15   collectively identify what we really want to
  


16   accomplish in the next six months and I think that
  


17   needs to be all of us.
  


18                  After we have identified -- and I
  


19   do think it makes sense for each agency to
  


20   identify their priorities and we can see where the
  


21   overlap is.
  


22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  It could be,
  


23   hopefully consensus.  Right?
  


24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Ideally.
  


25                  DAVID KALAFA:  Would it be better
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 1   to offer that we each go back to our respective
  


 2   agencies to work on our priorities and maybe have
  


 3   a special meeting of the Water Planning Council
  


 4   prior to August 1st just to review each agency's
  


 5   priorities, to try to come up with those that we
  


 6   all can agree on?
  


 7                  Obviously, we've got six months.
  


 8   We're going to just have to just pick a few and
  


 9   really start working on those.  And I think the
  


10   sooner we can determine that, the better and maybe
  


11   we can do a quick special meeting --
  


12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Why don't we just
  


13   figure on having a meeting -- I know it's a
  


14   terrible week, but we can do it the week of
  


15   July 4th.  People are around July 3rd.
  


16                  DAVID KALAFA:  I could do it on
  


17   July 3rd.  I'm out the 4th, 5th and 6th.
  


18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I think most of us
  


19   are out probably the 4th, 5th and 6th.
  


20                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'm here on the 3rd.
  


21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  And you're
  


22   here the 3rd.
  


23                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I am.  I don't
  


24   know what my calendar looks like.  I'm a little
  


25   concerned about that, but we can look at that.  I
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 1   don't have it.
  


 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  All right.  Let's
  


 3   tentatively look at that.  Okay?
  


 4                  DAVID KALAFA:  Okay.
  


 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Is that enough
  


 6   time for everybody to identify their top
  


 7   priorities?
  


 8                  DAVID KALAFA:  It should be.  I
  


 9   think it is.  Well, why don't we try and we'll see
  


10   where we are on the 3rd?  We can still have the
  


11   meeting, but I think it will force us to try and
  


12   come up with those lists sooner than later.
  


13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.
  


14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I'm slowly
  


15   checking my calendar.  There's not very good
  


16   service in here Jack.  Can you do something about
  


17   that?
  


18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We ought to be able
  


19   to.  Right?  The public utility.
  


20                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So are we
  


21   talking the afternoon of the 3rd?
  


22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes.
  


23                  Why don't we do that tentatively?
  


24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Yes, I can do
  


25   the afternoon of the 3rd.
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 1                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Interesting enough,
  


 2   I have July 10th at 1:30 on here already for WPC.
  


 3                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  I wondered what
  


 4   happened to the July meeting.  I've got that, too.
  


 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  You want to keep it
  


 6   July 10th?
  


 7                  LORI MATHIEU:  I guess.
  


 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Dave?
  


 9                  DAVID KALAFA:  Yeah, I think that
  


10   should work for me.
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  That will give us a
  


12   little more time, July, and not have to interrupt
  


13   our --
  


14                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Great.
  


15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  July 10th meeting?
  


16                  LORI MATHIEU:  Yeah, that should
  


17   work if it was already on the calendar.
  


18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay?
  


19                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.
  


20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  John, you're all
  


21   set?  We're going to move to you right now.
  


22                  JOHN HUDAK:  Onto the agenda right
  


23   now?
  


24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes, it's all yours,
  


25   John.  You're going to tell us who you would like
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 1   to recommend to be your cochair.
  


 2                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well first, I want to
  


 3   acknowledge Peter Galant's encore presentation on
  


 4   drought management response at that advisory group
  


 5   meeting.  He did a great job and generated a lot
  


 6   of good discussion.
  


 7                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I wasn't there, but
  


 8   I heard very good reviews about it.
  


 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  What were the
  


10   major themes of the discussion, John?
  


11                  JOHN HUDAK:  Methods of trigger
  


12   establishments, difference between, you know,
  


13   water systems.  One of the main recommendations
  


14   was that, no matter what, that a utility test its
  


15   triggers after they're established and
  


16   periodically before every water supply plan.
  


17                  And we talked a little bit about
  


18   enforcement, whether enforcement should be on a
  


19   town level or perhaps the water utilities have
  


20   some enforcement power, some mechanism as opposed
  


21   to some of the larger utilities that might -- or
  


22   having multiple tasks might get them to move.
  


23   So --
  


24                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Okay.  Thank
  


25   you.
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 1                  JOHN HUDAK:  Sure.
  


 2                  So it was recently announced
  


 3   Margaret is stepping down as cochair.  At our last
  


 4   meeting the advisory group considered the
  


 5   nomination of Alicea Charamut of Connecticut River
  


 6   Conservancy as a replacement.  And we did vote
  


 7   unanimously to recommended Alecia to cochair the
  


 8   WPCAG.  So you asked for action on that item.
  


 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  I would entertain
  


10   that motion.
  


11                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  So moved that
  


12   Alecia Charamut would be the new cochair of the
  


13   Water Planning Council advisory group.
  


14                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Do I have a second
  


15   motion?
  


16                  LORI MATHIEU:  I'll second it.
  


17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Motion made and
  


18   seconded that Alecia be the new cochair of the
  


19   Water Planning Council advisory group.
  


20                  Any questions on the motion?
  


21
  


22                  (No response.)
  


23
  


24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, all those in
  


25   favor signify by saying aye.
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 1                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.
  


 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Alicea is approved.
  


 3   Congratulation to her, and we'll send her a formal
  


 4   letter.
  


 5                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  And John, so
  


 6   Alicea and Margaret are still both on the Water
  


 7   Planning Council advisory group?
  


 8                  JOHN HUDAK:  That is correct.
  


 9                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  But Margaret is
  


10   stepping down and Alicea is stepping up?
  


11                  JOHN HUDAK:  Correct.
  


12                  I guess the only other item I think
  


13   we kind of hit on, but you know, we were looking
  


14   for feedback on whether to convene this new group
  


15   and discuss structure for the future
  


16   implementation group.  So --
  


17                  THE CHAIRMAN:  So when you talk
  


18   about this new -- this implementation group -- and
  


19   it's been a while.  Is that people from the Water
  


20   Planning Council advisory group as well as other
  


21   people?
  


22                  JOHN HUDAK:  Yes.
  


23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  That's what I
  


24   thought.
  


25                  JOHN HUDAK:  Yes, there are some
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 1   outside people.  And this was an ad hoc group just
  


 2   to look at, you know, how we want to populate this
  


 3   more permanent group and how it's going to work.
  


 4   Picture them as being a, you know, a relatively
  


 5   large group that could spin off into subgroups.
  


 6                  And you know, in some cases people
  


 7   would come and go as we could bring out subject
  


 8   matter experts to get into the details of, you
  


 9   know, some of these -- getting in the weeds of
  


10   some of these issues.
  


11                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Sounds good.
  


12                  JOHN HUDAK:  So I would anticipate
  


13   we would come back with a recommendation, you
  


14   know, before the August meeting.
  


15                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Excellent.  Very
  


16   good.  Appreciate that.  I'm sure there's people
  


17   that had worked on, like, the subcommittees that
  


18   might be interesting in being --
  


19                  JOHN HUDAK:  Well, that's who we
  


20   reached out to.
  


21                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah.  Excellent.
  


22   Good.
  


23                  Okay.  Dave, I wouldn't be driving
  


24   towards New Britain because we're going to be
  


25   through pretty quickly.
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 1                  DAVID KALAFA:  Okay.  All right.
  


 2   We're actually in Middletown on Route 9, so we're
  


 3   almost there.
  


 4                  But you're just about done?
  


 5                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yeah, we're almost
  


 6   done here.  So the other old business which we
  


 7   discussed already is the environmental study of
  


 8   the New Britain Water Company.  We already have
  


 9   indicated that a hearing is going to be coming up
  


10   relative to that, and we're going to post that on
  


11   our Water Planning Council website.
  


12                  It's going to be on the 26th at
  


13   seven o'clock, at Gaffney Elementary School, 322
  


14   Slater Road.  And we'll make sure that goes onto
  


15   our website.  I don't think there's anything
  


16   further discuss on that.
  


17                  WUCC update?
  


18                  LORI MATHIEU:  The WUCC is starting
  


19   to come to a close, and the final meetings are
  


20   happening as part of the two-year process.  The
  


21   documents are moving forward and we're preparing
  


22   them to just move toward, you know, a final
  


23   signoff.  That's all.
  


24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you.
  


25                  Any public comment?
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 1                  DAVID KALAFA:  Jack, before we go
  


 2   to public I just want to mention one thing?
  


 3                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Sure.
  


 4                  DAVID KALAFA:  You know, we had a
  


 5   great event yesterday with the Governor signing
  


 6   the executive Order.  I wanted to on record thank
  


 7   David LeVasseur for all of his work putting the
  


 8   state water plan together.  I think we forgot to
  


 9   mention Dave yesterday, but you know, obviously he
  


10   was very involved before myself or Mike Sullivan
  


11   were, and I just want to thank him on the record.
  


12                  THE CHAIRMAN:  And thank you for
  


13   doing that.  And I know Dave was with you today,
  


14   so yes.
  


15                  I can't say it enough.  He was
  


16   extremely involved in the formative stages of the
  


17   water plan, and we certainly thank him, and wish
  


18   he was there yesterday.  But as you know that
  


19   press conference was organized rather quickly.
  


20   Anyway -- but thank you.  And that will be part of
  


21   the official record.  So when I can call him I'll
  


22   tell him that.
  


23                  DAVID KALAFA:  Great.  Thank you.
  


24                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you, David.
  


25                  I saw some hands.  Yes?
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 1                  PAULA JONES:  Thank you.  My name
  


 2   is Paula Jones and as a charter member of Save Our
  


 3   Water Connecticut I want to thank you for your
  


 4   past and ongoing work on the state water plan.
  


 5                  Save Our Water members are grateful
  


 6   that you respected citizen input during the public
  


 7   comment period and that the plan you delivered to
  


 8   the General assembly last September -- or I'm
  


 9   sorry, last January included references to the
  


10   public trust concept as a result.
  


11                  We know that various individuals
  


12   and entities opposed inclusion of this fundamental
  


13   principle and put enormous pressure on you to
  


14   remove it.  Some argue that inclusion of the
  


15   public trust was not fair to the plan's
  


16   stakeholders because the stakeholders hadn't
  


17   explicitly talked about it during the development
  


18   of the plan.
  


19                  Unfortunately, those making that
  


20   argument don't consider the public, Connecticut's
  


21   citizens to be key stakeholders, which of course
  


22   we are.  Our primary opportunity to participate in
  


23   the plan's development was during the public
  


24   comment period.  Thank you for recognizing this,
  


25   for acknowledging this, for keeping the process
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 1   honest and for standing your ground in this
  


 2   foundational principle.
  


 3                  Save Our Water also appreciates the
  


 4   inclusion of industrial water bottling in the plan
  


 5   as a topic for future consideration.  That's how
  


 6   Save members' education in the complicated topic
  


 7   of water began two and half years ago -- it feels
  


 8   like a lifetime -- and we are glad that the
  


 9   discussion will continue.
  


10                  Several of our members had the
  


11   privilege of watching the Governor sign an
  


12   executive order yesterday directing the Council to
  


13   implement the state water plan as submitted to the
  


14   General assembly in January 2018, and to resubmit
  


15   the plan by December 1st.
  


16                  We applaud Governor Malloy for his
  


17   leadership and for taking action.  Given the
  


18   rollback of environmental protections at the
  


19   federal level, the threat to Connecticut class-one
  


20   and class-two watersheds by Tilcon's proposed
  


21   quarry expansion and increasing merger and
  


22   acquisition activity involving Connecticut water
  


23   utilities, we need a state water plan more than
  


24   ever to guide intelligent planning and decision
  


25   making regarding our water.
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 1                  To conclude, I'd like to share a
  


 2   1957 quote by W. H. Auden.  This quote opens the
  


 3   summer 2018 issue of Lapham's Quarterly which
  


 4   examines the theme of water.  The whole issue is
  


 5   on water.  Here's the quote.  Thousands have lived
  


 6   without love, not one without water.
  


 7                  Thank you for your work.
  


 8                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Well, said Paula.
  


 9   Thank you.  And thank you for your work, Paula, as
  


10   well.  Thank you very much.
  


11                  Betsy?
  


12                  BETSY GARA:  Thank you.  My name is
  


13   Betsy Gara.  I'm the Executive Director of the
  


14   Connecticut Waterworks Association.  And as you
  


15   know, during the end of last session CWWA and its
  


16   members worked very hard with environmental
  


17   stakeholders to address concerns with the issue of
  


18   the public trust language in the state water plan.
  


19                  And it did not involve any concern
  


20   that we did not want the public at the table.  So
  


21   I don't know where that issue is coming from.  It
  


22   did include the legal implications associated with
  


23   the public trust language as it's been applied the
  


24   by the courts and state agencies in other
  


25   jurisdictions.
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 1                  And we had come together to agree
  


 2   on some language.  It wasn't perfect, but I think
  


 3   it did address the concerns going forward.  And so
  


 4   I was a little dismayed that there was a press
  


 5   conference, which seemed kind of disingenuous in
  


 6   terms of the way that they characterize it because
  


 7   it was supposed to be focusing on clean water.  We
  


 8   were not invited, although we've been very
  


 9   involved in shaping water policy.
  


10                  And so again, I'm very disappointed
  


11   that the Water Planning Council and the Governor's
  


12   office bypassed what are some very clear
  


13   parameters in the statute outlining our approval
  


14   process that calls for the Legislature to
  


15   affirmatively approve the plan.
  


16                  And I question -- and I know others
  


17   are questioning the validity of an executive order
  


18   that seems to ignore the Separation of Powers
  


19   Doctrine.  I know doctrines are not something that
  


20   this particular body seems to pay a lot of
  


21   attention to, but it is embedded in our
  


22   Constitution.
  


23                  And so as an industry we are
  


24   discussing our options relative to the plan moving
  


25   forward.  I know that there are some that, because
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 1   they are facing a lot of challenges in the
  


 2   industry and feel that they are very stretched
  


 3   thin in terms of addressing those challenges, that
  


 4   may be more productive to focus outside of this
  


 5   process on meeting the challenges of the industry.
  


 6                  And you know, I think that's a
  


 7   conversation that we need to have with our board,
  


 8   with our legislative committee and with the
  


 9   leadership of the utilities in this state, but
  


10   again, we're extremely disappointed.
  


11                  And you know, in reading the
  


12   executive order it seems like it questions its own
  


13   validity.  It calls for the implementation of the
  


14   water plan, and yet then at the end it says.
  


15   Submit it to the Legislature, recognizing that the
  


16   Legislature actually does have to rule on the
  


17   approval.
  


18                  So again, a lot of questions, a lot
  


19   of disappointment, and we'll be making a formal
  


20   statement and sharing that with you in the future.
  


21                  So thank you.
  


22                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you, Betsey.
  


23                  Any other public comment?  Any
  


24   other public comment?
  


25                  ERIC BROWN:  Yeah.  One just online
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 1   here -- Eric Brown calling.
  


 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Yes, Eric.
  


 3                  ERIC BROWN:  I may have dozed off,
  


 4   but item five, it seems like that's been covered
  


 5   in public comment.
  


 6                  Did that agenda item become -- I
  


 7   don't know.  Did I miss it?  Or did it become
  


 8   irrelevant based on the --
  


 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Eric, what is your
  


10   question?
  


11                  ERIC BROWN:  I'm wondering if item
  


12   five on the agenda was covered?
  


13                  THE CHAIRMAN:  New business?
  


14                  ERIC BROWN:  New business
  


15   discussion of the public trust?
  


16                  THE CHAIRMAN:  We're not discussing
  


17   public trust.
  


18                  ERIC BROWN:  Well, that's what I'm
  


19   asking.  So that item five was not then covered at
  


20   this particular meeting.  Okay.  I just didn't
  


21   know if I zoned out or missed something.
  


22                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Eric, the agenda
  


23   that's in front of me just says, new business, and
  


24   that's all it says.
  


25                  I don't know what draft you're
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 1   reading from.
  


 2                  ERIC BROWN:  I have the agenda from
  


 3   your website.  That's where I'm pulling that from.
  


 4   So it sounds like the agenda on the website is
  


 5   inconsistent with the agenda that you're operating
  


 6   off of at the meeting.
  


 7                  LAURA LUPOLI:  It just says, new
  


 8   business.
  


 9                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Our
  


10   coordinator is just saying it's new business.  So
  


11   I don't know, Eric.  I --
  


12                  ERIC BROWN:  It's okay.  I just
  


13   want to make sure I didn't miss something.  I
  


14   understand we're operating under a new scenario
  


15   here after yesterday.
  


16                  And I'll just echo Betsey's
  


17   comments.  We're disappointed but not surprised by
  


18   the Governor's sidestepping of the Legislature.
  


19   And it will be interesting when there's a new
  


20   Governor in the Legislature as to what actions
  


21   they may or may not take.
  


22                  Thank you.
  


23                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Thank you Eric.
  


24                  Val?
  


25                  VALERIE ROSSETTI:  I'm going to
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 1   withhold my comment.  Thank you.
  


 2                  THE CHAIRMAN:  Okay.  Thank you.
  


 3                  Any other public comment?
  


 4                  Any other public comment?
  


 5                  Any other business to come before
  


 6   us?
  


 7
  


 8                  (No response.)
  


 9
  


10                  THE CHAIRMAN:  If not, I thank
  


11   everyone for their participation.  Our next
  


12   meeting will be July 10th.
  


13                  I wish everybody a good rest of
  


14   June, and a good July 4th, and a great weekend.
  


15   And I'll entertain a motion to adjourn?
  


16                  LORI MATHIEU:  So moved.
  


17                  BETSEY WINGFIELD:  Second.
  


18                  THE CHAIRMAN:  All those in favor?
  


19                  THE COUNCIL:  Aye.
  


20                  THE CHAIRMAN:  The meeting is
  


21   adjourned.
  


22                  Thank you, David.
  


23
  


24                  (Whereupon, the above proceedings
  


25   were concluded at 2:15 p.m.)
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